KIWANIS CLUB HAS

ELECTION OF NEW OFFICERS FOR YEAR

FRANK CORRICK WILL PRESIDE OVER ORGANIZATION

At the regular weekly luncheon held today noon at the Legion clubhouse, the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club elected officers for the coming year as follows: Frank Corrick, president; Ed. Quinn, district trustee; J. W. Hillhouse, vice president; L. J. Hall, treasurer; A. D. Starbuck, sergeant-at-arms; J. H. Miller, George N. Imrie, E. I. Beeson, W. A. Hill, H. B. Rosenberg, George H. Warfield and A. W. Garrett, directors.

At the luncheon Dr. J. Walter Seawell acted as chairman of the day. Alfred E. Mason, local manager of the Shell Oil Co., was taken in as a new member of the club. Dr. F. E. Sohler gave an interesting talk on his recent trip to Mexico, in which he gave some very interesting accounts of the life of Mexicans and their customs.

Announcement was made of the change in date of meeting of the district convention to take place in Sonoma. Instead of being held next Tuesday night, it will take place on Monday night of next week.

HAS CHRISTMAS PARTY LUNCH

Santa Claus, Presents and Songs Fill Program

The Healdsburg Kiwanis Club entertained the members with a Christmas party Tuesday at the American Legion clubhouse, and one of the most enjoyable sessions of the club resulted. Chairman of the day was Santa Claus, impersonated by Bill Hill, dressed to the part, Santa distributed gifts to each of the members and guests assembled, and several Kiwanians treated to bexes of cigars also.

The ladies had a very fine chicken dinner prepared, with salad, mashed potatoes, green peas, pudding and coffee, all cooked to the queen's taste, as the women of the American Legion Auxiliary are proficient in. At the conclusion of the meeting the club members called for the ladies, who filed in and were given a rousing reception, with a merry

Christmas for all.

The program given consisted of songs by the club of a Yuletide nature, a solo by L. E. Mothorn, a saxophone duet by H. K. Miller and

KHWANIS CLUB ELECT FRANK CORRICK PRESIDENT

Dr. J. Walter Seawell was chairman at Tuesday's Kiwanis luncheon, and Dr. F. E. Sohler was the speaker of the day. At the head table with the two doctors were also Undertaker Fred Young and Attorneys Coffman and Darby. An unusual coincidence, and it brought out many pointed questions from the members. Dr. Sohler delivered a talk on his recent trip to Mexico, which proved very interesting, but because of lack of time he was unable to tell more of the wonderful trip he enjoyed and the many points to talk about.

It was the meeting for the annual election of officers, the vote resulting as follows: District trustee, Ed. Quinn; president, Frank Corrick; vice-president, John Hillhouse; treasurer, L. J. Hall; sergeant-at-arms, Arthur Starbuck; directors, J. H. Miller, Geo. Imrie, W. A. Hill, George Warfield, H. B. Rosenberg, A. W. Garrett and E I. Beeson.

HURSDAY, DECEMBER, 31, 1925

Kiwanis Club Members Receive Attendance Reward Badges

At the Kiwanis luncheon Tuesday one hundred percent badges for perfect attendance during the year were presented by President Ed Quinn to W. B. Whitney, George Imrie, Captain J. T. Fisher and Lydon Mothorn. John Hillhouse was chairman of the day and he called on Captain Fisher, Dr. Morse and Joe McMinn, who gave short retrospective talks on the eventful incidents of their lives that proved very interesting and amusing. George Hays presented the members with cigars as a New Year's treat and also because he felt good over his recovery from a long illness. r

Stanley Jones, of Wallace & Jones, is the latest new member of the club.

phall.

Seawell Gives Fine Talk at Kiwanis Club

Dr. J. Walter Seawell gave a very interesting talk on his recent trip to Europe, before the Kiwanis Club at its regular luncheon Tuesday in the Legion clubhouse. The doctor was given very close attention as he told in his interesting way of the things he had seen and the habits and customs of the people in ordinary everyday life, and at social functions in the British isles. A. W. Garrett was chairman of the day. There was a very good attendance, in comparison with the usual small attendance during the summer season.

Kiwanians Hear Rest of Doctor's Trip

The Kiwanis Cllub luncheon held Tuesday noon at Legion clubhouse was attended by a good-sized crowd, who listened to Dr. J. Walter Seawell tell some more of his experiences on his recent European trip. Dr. Seawell gave an account of things which impressed him at the meeting a week ago, leaving his audience still on the British Isles. There was an insistent demand from club members that he finish the tale and the meeting Tuesday resulted.

Lydon Mothorn was chairman at the Kiwanis meeting Tuesday. Lydon is a resident of the West Side and true to his district, had as his guests Attorney Floyd Darby Orrin Engelke. Both gentlemen, in modest but forceful terms, expounded the virtues of the West Side district. W. B. Whitney came to their aid when he suggested that active efforts be put forth to induce the city trustees to take action regarding completion of the Mill street highway, that portion which lies in the city limits. President Ed Quinn, who is also a city trustee, assured the members that the matter had not gone unnoticed, and that the trustees were giving the matter close attenion, and promised that the road would be built soon. Mrs. Ben Kettlewell, also of the West Side, favored the meeting with several solos. She has a sweeet voice and her singing was much enjoyed.

At each plate was a large prune done up in gold paper with the printed inscription, "West Side Prune, Best in the West." They were unique and made a hit.

Kiwanian Alen Gobbi treated the boys to a feed of grapes that were much relished.

KIWANIANS GUESTS OF HIGH SCHOOL

EXCELLENT PROGRAM ENJOYED
BY LOCAL LUNCHEON
CLUB

The Healdsburg Kiwanis Club had a very enjoyable luncheon Tuesday as guests of the Healdsburg high school in the basement dining room of the institution. Nearly forty of the members were on hand to enjoy the very excellent meal prepared by the culinary department of the school, under the able direction of Miss Cora Engel, served by a corps of young ladies of the school.

The high school orchestra, under direction of Mrs. Lenore S. Campbell, rendered several selections which were highly appreciated, and were followed by 21 members of the girls' glee club of the school, who sang several numbers in excellent voice.

About the walls of the room were displayed posters advertising the forthcoming Kiwanis Minstrel show, the work of the art department students, under the direction of Miss Verna Himes. They were very attractive and will be displayed down town in various business houses.

Attorney Floyd Darby was introduced as the new member of the club, and was well received. Following this George N. Imrie, returned delegate to the Kiwanis convention at San Diego, the lieutenant-governor elect, was introduced and received a tremendous ovation by the club members, who consider it an honor to the club to have had one of its members selected for such a high post in the organization.

At the conclusion of the luncheonmany of the members accepted the invitation of E. R. Morehead to visit the departments of the school, and a few remained to witness the football game beginning at 2:30 between the local high school and the Santa Rosa Federals.

Martaum Ston

KIWANIS HEAR WALTER CHRISTIE

INTERESTING SESSION IS HELD TODAY AT LEGION CLUBHOUSE

The Healdsburg Kiwanis Club heard Walter Christie, veteran coach of the University of California, on Tuesday, and the athletic leader of the university gave a splendid discourse on the advantages of athletic training not only in physical development, but in mental activities as well.

Eddie Beeson acted as chairman of the day, and introduced the speaker, under whom he served for his college term during which he became famous for his high jumping.

Ben H. Madison, of Rosenberg Bros.' Co., fruit concern, and M. N. Jackson of Healdsburg, were guests.

A committee to act with a like committee from the Chamber of Commerce to arrange for an automobile caravan to go to Cloverdale next Monday to the Citrus Fair was named. Frank Corrick, Arthur Starbuck and George Day were named on this committee.

President George N. Imrie announced it was the plan to hold the caravan during the afternoon, and arrangements are being made to have a 14-piece band from the Lytton Army home to load the parade.

Bill Bray, local manager of the Standard Oil Co., was elected to membership.

Julius Myron Alexander read a resume of the history of the local Kiwanis Club for 1924. Mr. Alexander is historian of the club, and is saving all kinds of material, clippings, etc., of activities of the local organization.

The public affairs committee was asked to investigate possibility of further consolidations of grammar school districts in this vicinity, it being brought to the attention of the club that the Felta and other sections in that vicinity were considering some sort of consolidation.

Dr. Ordahl Here For Kiwanis Lunch

Dr. Ordahl, psychologist connected with the Sonoma State Home at Eldridge, where he is studying mental conditions of inmates, spoke in a very interesting and educational manner to the local Kiwanis Club this noon, telling them of the connection between psychology and

crime.

KIWANIANS HONOR MEMBER OF CLUB

11100

Well Deserved Tribute Paid J. M.
Axander In Song, Poetry, Prose

It is seldom the case that a prophet is ever honored at home, more often the good things are said by outsiders or remain unheralded until after his death.

The members of the Kiwanis Club, in appreciation of their esteem for J. M .Alexander, devoted the time at Tuesday's luncheon in paying tribute to him. Ed Quinn was chairman of the day and in his remarks paid a high compliment to Mr. Alexander. Different members read sections from his poems. Others spoke of his long years of residence here, of his ever being willing and ready to perform deeds of kindness and of the high esteem in which he is held by the people of Healdsburg. A beautiful bouquet was presented to him, carrying with it the love and esteem of the members of the club.

m 424/25

CHICKEN DINNER SERVED
KIWANIS MEMBERS

Guy S. Millberry, dean of the University Dental school, gave a very interesting talk at the Kiwanis luncheon Tuesday. There was a good attendance and the chicken dinner, with salad and ice cream, was much enjoyed. Prof. E. R. Morehead was chairman of the day.

In connection with the new street lighting system, the matter of erecting an illuminated sign in the center of town was brought before the club. It was referred to the proper committee and later will be considered more fully.

Kiwanians Have Fine Luncheon

One of the largest crowds of Kiwanians and guests ever assembled participated in the weekly luncheon held in the American Legion Clubhouse Tuesday, and enjoyed a fine chicken dinner, with salad, ice cream, and all the "fixin's". E. R. Morehead was chairman of the day and introduced the speaker, Guy S. Millberry, dean of the University Dental School, who gave a very interesting talk.

Other matters taken up was proposed erection of an illuminated sign over the main street, telling visitors that this is Healdsburg. The matter was referred to appropriate committees to report back to the club.

Local Kiwanian At Santa Rosa Meeting

At a meeting of the Santa Rosa Kiwanis club Monday noon, Rev. David J. Donnan, Healdsburg Kiwanian, delivered an address on "Progress of the World" in which he touched on the many wonderful things of science and other development, showing that with such wonderful works, it is necessary that the good things of life be held paramount so that the world may progress along right lines, and connected the Kiwanis and other similar movements with such right development.

april 1/25

MOCK TRIAL 'OLD MAN POORATTENDANCE' ATKIWANIS CLUB

The chairman of the day at Kiwanis luncheon Tuesday speechless; couldn't speak if he wanted to, although he was severely attacked, and had no come-back in his defence. He was "Old Man Poor Attendance," occupying a seat at the head of the table, dignified in appearance, and ignorant of what was going on. He was up for trial before his fellow members; some of whom asasiled him in bitter terms. Defended he was by able counsel, but the preponderance of evidence was against him and the sentiment prevailed that his noxious presence be banished as detrimental to the success of a great many organizations. It was a well impressed lesson that will prove beneficial. The proceedings were enjoyed and a good hearty laugh was had by all.

KIWANIS ZONE POSTPONED

BANQUET OF DISTRICT CLUBS TO BE HELD ON APRIL 28

Postponement of the date of the Eighth Zone meeting of the Kiwanis Clubs was announced at the regular Tuesday noon luncheon of the local organization, when District Trustee George N. Imrie announced that he had received a phone message from Chaplain Hayes, governor of the district, stating that it would be impossible to arrange the meeting for that date, and asking postponement for one week. It was therefore announced that the banquet and meeting would be held on the night of Tuesday, April 28th.

Announcement was also made that at the next Tuesday luncheon, Dr. Ordahl, psychological assistant at the Eldridge State Home, who has been making psychological investigations relating to crime, would be here and address the local club. Dr. Ordahl was recently called in for professional opinion as to the sanity

GOOD ATTENDANCE AT KIWANIS SESSION

District Meeting Held On Tuesday Night

One hundred and forty-two guests sat down to a chicken dinner at the American Legion clubhouse on Tuesday evening, when the district meeting of the Kiwanis Clubs of the north of bay section gathered here. The dinner was prepared by the ladies of the Legion Auxiliary and was of their usual excellent standard, well prepared and served. It was their farewell banquet, as they have decided to discontinue serving the weekly luncheons, and other arrangements will be made, using the facilities of the clubhouse.

In the afternoon, beginning at 4:30, a zone conference of officers and committee heads was held in the men's clubroom of the clubhouse, under charge of District Governor Chaplain Hayes, this lasting until 7:30, at which time adjournment was taken to the main auditorium where the banquet was spread

where the banquet was spread.

President Fred. W. McConnell acted as master of ceremonies at the banquet, the first hour of which was devoted to the regular procedure of the weekly meeting of the local Kiwanis club. A short program, consisting of a couple of vocal solos by Elmer Sandborn, community singing by the entire gathering, impromptu talks and songs by individuals and groups of Kiwanians, and the presentation of a beautiful wrist watch ot Miss Faith Powell by the Chamber of Commerce in appreciation of the services she rendered to the community at Davis Farm Picnic last Saturday. Miss Powell, dressed in the costume she wore at Davis, with her mother and father, occupied seats at the head of the table.

At the conclusion of the program, District Governor Hayes, made an address, in lieu of a stated speaker, who could not be secured for the evening. Mr. Hayes gave a fine discourse on the necessity for individual responsibility in all matters of conduct, law observances and governmental functioning. He pointed out that fallacy people drift into these days of blaming things on "the system" when they themselves constitute as much of the "system" as any other personage on earth.

"Jiggs" and His Party Entertain at Kiwanis Luncheon Tuesday

Tuesday noon saw one of the most unique luncheons ever served in Healdsburg. Our old Friend Jiggs entertained the members of the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club with a real Irish dinner of Corned Beef and Cabbage, the plan being Dutch as far as payment was concerned. The meal was served in that famous place of Dinty Moore's, which at the time, occupied a portion of the American Legion building. The decorations were very appropriate, being various political placards advocating the candidacy of certain prominent Kiwanians for various offices. George Imrie for "Cenitor," John Hillhouse for Congress, George Warfield for Mayor, Clarence Comstock for Street Inspector, Tony Maggenti for Chicken Inspector, and many others. Some of the highly ornamental signs to which the dear public was long accustomed but for some reason, of late, have become rather schree were tastefully arranged around the rooms; Mr. Annhaeuser, Mr. Wilson, (That's All), "My name is August, but I serve it in July," etc., etc.

The tables were without table-cloths, napkins of paper, properly folded and carefully placed in the water glasses. Mr. Jigg's own table boasted of a beautifully ornamented table-cloth, upon which one could plainly see that "Drifted Snow" is the only flour that one should use.

Mr. Jiggs had prepared a program which was crowded into the hour allotted. The Count de Spoof, Clancy, Dugan, and the rest of his gang "rendered" several selections which were very well received. Their costumes were made especially for the occasion and the way in which green and orange were used would gladden the heart.

Jiggs and his gang served the meal in excellent style. The menu follows: Vegetable Soup, Corned Beef and Cabbage, hot rolls, homemade apple pie and coffee. The cheese served with the pie was of two sorts, California, and a variety much stronger. Some of the members unknowingly carried some of the limburger away in their pockets.

The whole affair was very well handled and as the hour came for disbanding, Mrs. Jiggs, (Maggie) chased the entire gang out of the place with her rolling pin.

Mr. Jiggs was Frank Corrick; Dugan, Jack Canavari; Clancy, Dr. Towle; Count de Spook, Arthur Starbuck; Dinty Moore, H. Boos;





Local Kiwanis Club Has Birthday Feast

TENTH ANNIVERSARY OF ORDER CELEBRATED IN FITTING FASHION

The tenth anniversary of the founding of the Kiwanis Club movement, was celebrated on Tuesday by the Healdsburg Club at its weekly luncheon in the Legion clubhouse. The program, given under direction of the committee on education, was interesting and much enjoyed.

A splendid menu was served by the ladies of the Legion Auxiliary, consisting of crab salad, roast veal, mashed potatoes and gravy, peas, cranberry sauce, pickles, corn starch pudding with strawberry preserves, whip ped oream cake with candles, home made cookies, coffee and rolls.

John Hilhouse, chairman of the day, opened the program with a talk on "Kiwanis Interclub Fellowship," during which he spoke of the forthcoming convention of this district to be held Thursday night of next week at Napa, and urged local members to attend.

George N. Imrie followed with a talk on the "History of Kiwan's," during which he gave the origination of the name. Kiwanis, he said, is an Indian term, applied to tribes about the Great Lakes, who were known for their honesty and lofty ideals among the savages of the then domain of the In-

d'ans. He traced the history of the Kiwanis movement from the organization of the first club in Detroit in 1915 to the present time.

David Donnan then gave a splendid talk on "Kiwanis Ideals," giving the members an insight into the higher aims of their organization.

This was followed by Fred. W. Mc Connell, club president, who spoke on the proposed Harding Kiwanis Memorial.

Kiwanis Clubs all over the country during the week of January 18 to 24 are raising the entire fund to erect a granite and bronze memorial to be established by the Kiwanis Clubs in this country and in Canada in Stanley Park, Vancouver, B. C., in honor of the late President Harding, and symbolizing the friendship and good will between the two countries.

It was President Harding, a charter member of the Kiwanis Club of Marion, Ohio, when he as a Senator, and when he made his last public speech in Vancouver, said that the protection of the two countries lay in their friendship, and that the "tie that binds is the ever-increasing acquaintance and comradship through interchange of citizens."

The design of the memorial by Charles Marega, sculptor, has already been accepted, and is reproduced in the Tribune today.



The Kiwanis Harding Memorial

SANTA ROSA MEN ARE GUESTS OF KIWANIANS

JEROME CROSS AND H. COMSTOCK TELL OF JUNIOR COLLEGE AMBITIONS

A record attendance was at the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club luncheon today in the Legion Clubhouse. Besides the members, Jerome Cross and H.ll'ard Comstock, and five young people from the Santa Rosa Junior College were guests.

L. E. Mothorn was welcomed into the club as a new member, and was duly initiated into his duties and privileges as a member. The club now has 54 members.

The attendance committee reported an average attendance for December of 72.4 per cent. J. H. Miller, chairman, said that less than ten members of the club were the ones who kept the attendance record so low, and some measures leading to inducing them to be more regular will be devised.

An agricultural committee and an underprivileged child committee were appointed by President Fred. W. Mc-Connell to serve for the coming year.

The program committee announced that next week the club would have Harry James, a former Healdsburg man, now with the Brunswick Phonograph Co., a monologist, who would give them something on the making of phonograph records.

The male quartette of the Santa Rosa Junior College, then very well rendered three songs.

Jerome Cross spoke of the Junior College movement, and the need for backing of the proposition by Sonomacounty people. The college in Santa Rosa, now a purely local affair, has 120 pupils, only 63 of which are from Santa Rosa. Healdsburg has 11 pupils attending.

Carleton Spurdgeon, president of the college student body, spoke of the advantages of having a jun or college close to home, from the standpoint of the students. He gave a very interesting talk.

Hilliard Comstock told of the hopes of enlarging the junior college so as to take in more high school districts, up to and including the whole county if possible. He pointed out that students attending a junior college are allowed to enter the University of California with the rating of a junior.

Billy Whitney, chairman of the day, boosted the idea, stating that it has saved him \$1000 on each of his two

LOCAL KIWANIANS TAKE IN NAPA MEETING

JOHN W. HILLHOUSE WALKS AWAY WITH PRIZE AS USUAL

Eleven members of the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club went to Napa Thursday night and attended the district conference of the three clubs in the local district, Napa, Vallejo and Healdsburg. Those making the trip were: J. W. Hillhouse, Peter Goodwin, Harold Rosenberg, M. M. Rosenberg, A. B. Stuart, J. Ralph Williams, John T. Fisher, George Imire, Fred. W. McConnell, Ed. Elliott and M. Earle Adams

At the officers' district council. held in the chamber of commerce rooms at 5:30, reports by the presidents of the three clubs as to past accomplishments and future plans, were given, and discussions of committeemen's duties made. District Governor Chaplain Hayes of Vallejo presided at this meeting, and some very constructive ideas for the local Kiwanis Club were absorbed by the local men. President Fred. W. Mc-Connell gave a splendid review of some of the things the Healdsburg Club had accomplished in its brief career, and outlined the plans for the future work during 1925 which showed that he has given the matter deep consideration.

The meeting adjourned at 7 o'clock to the banquet room in the Native Sons Hall, where the house committee of the Napa Club, which serves all regular lunches for the club under Kiwanis auspices, had prepared a roast turkey banquet which compared very favorably with the meals put on by the ladies of the Healdsburg Legion Auxiliary. Over 250 people attended this banquet including ladies.

This was the regular weekly meeting of the Napa club, so the officers of that club had charge of the affair. In the awarding of the attendance prize, which is done by selecting one out of five mames drawn from a hat, Healdsburg, with but 11 representatives present, had three names drawn, and John W. Hillhouse, as usual, walked off with the prize.

The address of the evening was lade by Abe Leach, governor of the tiwanis domain of California, who was called upon after the Napa club lad concluded its bus ness and turned the gavel over to Chaplain Hayes. Hayes proved himself to be a wonderful leader of meetings, and everything went off smoothly.

Governor Leach's address was centered about the underprivileged child and the Boy Scout movement, two things that are close to the Kiwanis principles. He also brought out the growth and present stature of the Kiwanis movement, which now numbers over 1300 clubs, with more than 97,000 members in the United States and Canada.

During the program, George Imried district trustee, and past president of the Healdsburg club, read a paper on the tenth birthday of Kiwanis, and other numbers were also given on the program.

The local delegation returned home Thursday night, filled with the spirit of the Kiwanis movement, and with a fuller realization of the great work and possibilities of this organization.

Kiwanis Club Hear Talks on Junior High School

Healdsburg Kiwanis Club entertained a number of guests Tuesday at thteir regular luncheon, among them being Jerome Cross, Hilliard Comstock and five young people from the Junior College, all of Santa Rosa, to make the Junior College and its work better known to this community. Jerome Cross spoke in the interest of the Junior College movement. He stated that there are now 120 pupils attending the school, 11 of these being Healdsburg pupils. He also said that Sonoma county as a whole should be back of this college, as it is a fine asset for the whole county. The assembly also listened to Carlton Spurdgeon, president of the college student body, and Hilliard Comstock, both of whom were fine boosters for the institution. W. B. Whitney was chairman of the day, the meeting being a very enthusiastic one. Lydon Mothorn was initiated as a new member of the club which now numbers fiftyfour members.

Next Tuesday Harry James, a former well known Healdsburg man, but now with the Brunswick Phonograph Co., will be present and give a talk on the making of phono-

KIWANIS HEARS BRIDGE THE BAY PLANS BY DOYLE

FOR BIG SCHEME SPONSOR TELLS HISTORY OF MOVEMENT

The history and ambitions of the movement to span the Golden Gate with a bridge, connecting the north-of-bay section with San Francisco, were explained at the luncheon of the Healdsburg Kiwanis club Tuesday noon by Frank P. Doyle, president of the Exchange Bank of Santa Rosa. Mr. Doyle told of the inception of the plan, of the manner in which tangible effort was made to get the proposition under way, and of the present and future status of the organization being created as a municipal institution to finance and own the stupendous undertaking Mr. Doyle estimated the probable cost of the entire bridge, including administration expense during construction, at \$25,000,000.

With Mr. Doyle was J. R. Williams, former Heladsburg man, now cashier of the Exchange National Several Bank in the countyseat. other visitors were present.

It was announced that nevt Tuesday luncheon would be addressed by Capt. Baldwin, of the Pacific Gas & Electric Co., whose talk delivered here some months ago on business courtesy, was greatly appreciated. Mr. Baldwin will have an illustrated lecture on the occasion of his next

It was also announced that on June 9th Bernard Drury, physical culture instructor of San Francisco, who has become known to people over the state because of his "Daily Dozen" given each morning over the radio from Station KPO, will be here as the guest of Frank Corrick, and will address the club.

the institute in sepastopol May 26.

Frank Doyle Talks On Golden Gate Bridge

Frank Doyle, president of the Exchange bank, Santa Rosa, gave a very interesting talk at the Kiwanis Club Tuesday. His talk was on the building of the Golden Gate bridge and what it meant to the further upbuilding of the North Bay counties. He quoted interesting figures, and so much enthused was he that the bridge would be built, that his hearers were made to believe that in a few years Mr. Doyle's optimistic view would sure come true. Bob Cook was chairman of the day.

HIRTY ATTEND KIWANIS EXERCISES IN SANTA ROSA

LOCAL CLUB WHICH SPONSORED NEW ORGANIZATION HAS PROGRAM PART

About 30 Healdsburg Kiwanians attended the charter night celebration of Santa Rosa's new Kiwanis Club Saturday night. The Healdsburg Kiwanis Club was the sponsoring lodge, and naturally took great interest in officially starting the new organization on its way.

The affair was held in the Occidental hotel, and was very widely attended, delegations being present from Napa and Vallejo c'ubs, as well as state and national officers of the organization. A dance follow-

ed the banquet.

On the program Attorney Fred. W. McConnell, on behalf of the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club, presented the Santa Rosa organization with a memento of the occasion in the form of a fine bell and gavel, which wi'll be used by the chairman of the day at the weekly luncheons of the club to call the sessions to order.

The Healdsburg members in attendance and their guests were: President and Mrs. Ed. Quinn, Mr. and Mrs. Fred. W. McConnell, Mr. and Mrs. J. W. Hillhouse, Mr. and Mrs. R. E. Baer, Mr. and Mrs. E. B. Strong, Mr. and Mrs. A. W. Garrett, Mr. and Mrs. Charles Sherriffs, Mr. and Mrs. H. B. Rosenberg, Mr. and Mrs. E. R. Morehead, Dr. and Mrs. F. J. Kinley, Margaret Mc-Donough, L. E. Mothorn, J. H. Mc-Minn, Mrs. Black, J. T. Coffman, George N. Imrie, Wm. Hill, J. H.

Miss McDonough was introduced to the assembly by George N. Imrie as the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club candidate for queen of the Fourth of July celebration to be held in this city July 3, 4 and 5.

Santa Rosa Kiwanians Way of Visit Healdsburg Club

Fifteen members of the Santa Rosa Kiwanis club visited the Healdsburg club at their meeting Tuesday. David Donnan presided in the absence of the president, Ed Quinn, and W. B. Whitney was chairman of the day. District Deputy Geo. Imrie welcomed the visiting mem- t bers, and Col. Hilliard responded on behalf of Santa Rosa. The time was N given up to remarks by many of the visitors and throughout the meeting it was manifest that a most pleasant time was enjoyed. The musical numbers especially were pleasing.

Those present from Santa Rosa were B. T. Steel J. R. Williams, Bill Sheehan, Don Martin, G. Lloyd Hendrix, J. Vance Matteson, Ralph H.

Many Kiwanians Attend Meeting at Sonoma, Monday

district zone meeting of Kiwanis Clubs of Vallejo, Napa, Sonoma, Santa Rosa and Healdsburg was held Monday evening at Fetter Springs. Lieutenant Governor Clyde Brown, of Napa, presided at the meeting, and there were present over a hundred members with their wives and friends. An interesting program was rendered, including speeches from many on topics of interest to Kiwanis members. Geo. Imrie, the new lieutenant governor, gave a very interesting talk, and, while he did not give a definite program for the coming year's work, he did say that the year would be a lively one for Kiwanis members.

Healdsburg was well represented at the gathering by the following parties: Frank Corrick, George Imrie, Ed Quinn, George P. Sanborn, Dr. Towle, Floyd Darby, W. H. Hill, L. J. Schwab, J. C Coffman, Allen Gobbi, Lydon Mothorn and R. E. Baer.

Kiwanis Club Has Interesting Meet

The regular weekly luncheon of the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club was held Tuesday at the Legion clubhouse, with George N. Imrie as chairman of the day. Dr. F. E. Sohler completed his account of his recent trip to Mexico, and George Sanborn, Jr., Eagle Scout, gave an account of his trip to the scout conference at Pasadena, where he was sent as representative of Healdsburg at the expense of the club.

Monday evening thirteen members of the local club went to Sonoma, and judging from reports they had a wonderful time. Those in the party were: Ed. Quinn, Frank Corrick, George Sanborn, Floyd Darby, Lydon Mothorn, Walter Schwab, J. T. Coffman, Allan Gobbi, Towle, John Fisher, R. E. Baer, William Hill and George Imrie.

HEALDSBURG PUBLIC APPRECIATIVE OF IS MINSTREL SHOW AND REVUE

The Kiwanis Minstrels and Revue, Tuesday evening, went over with a bang. A crowded house, of seven hundred or more people, greeted the performers, and that the audience was pleased was evidenced by the frequent expressions made of appreparticipants came in for their share of applause, and the program throughout was enjoyed from start to finish. It developed that Healdsburg has some talent along minstrel lines, as some of these participants, especially, made a hit. Altogether, the general opinion heard is highly complimentary. The fine entertainment and the object for which it was given, that of the nucleus for a Community Chest, proved very acceptable to the public.

The opening number showed a regular meeting of the Kiwanis Club members around table, with President Ed Quinn presiding. After singing America and giving the pledge of allegiance, the meeting was turned over to Harold Rosenberg, the chairman of the day. Mr. Rosenberg told of the purposes of the club and its interest in civic upbuilding and community affairs, and that the proceeds from the entertainment were to be applied towards a Communiy Chest

Following the opening chorus, Miss McPherson gave a highly creditable exhibition of fancy dancing. was followed by the entrance parade of the members of the minstrel feature of the evening, Messrs. George Imrie, Walter Towle, Eddie Beeson, Bill Hill, Lydon Mothorn and Clarence Hudson. With their makeup, local hits, and the darky twang, each made good, and afforded much laughter as each sprung their jokes and gave their solo numbers. John Hillhouse was the interlocutor.

The singing features of the evening were excellent. Solos, "Pal of My Cradle Days," by Herman Boos, and "Rockaby My Baby Blues," by Miss Carmel Edwards, were well received. Ed. Barry, in "Memory Lane," featuring Marie and William Navis, Jr., brought forth a second appearance. Clarence Hudson, in "Yes, Sir; That's My Baby," featuring Nick Buzolich, and together with their dancing, made a hit and was a feature of the evening's entertainment. The trio by Herman Boos, Ernest Morehead and John Hillhouse, in their several selections in golf attire, was a pleasing feature. This was followed by Joe Cabin, who took off "Amatour

"Little Happenings Around Reelsburg," (a) Liberty Theatre on Amateur Night, featuring Joe Cavin; (b) Our Police Department; (c) Our Fire Department; (d) Our City Clerk; (e) Our City Dads in "What's All About," this parody on the "City Dads," proved a real hit, and as each participant ciation during the evening. All the rendered his little skit, was greeted with applause. An unexpected happering when the lights went out during the City Dads performance, was

> not on the program, but brought forth some comment.

Elmer Sandborn, in his "Spring Dance", and "Charleston were two enjoyable numbers and were greeted with applause, Nick Buzolich coming in for his share.

The solo of Elmer Sandborn, "A Dream," was greatly enjoyed, as was also the solo by Clarence Driver, "Spain," the later featuring a trio composed of Audrey Puget, Leola McCoy and Ruth Parkerson in a Spanish dance that proved an attractive number.

The evening was a big success, and for this practically all the credit is due to Frank Corrick. He it was who shouldered all the details looked after the stage setting, arranging the program, and, in fact, Frank was here and there, giving his time and work because he was interested and wanted to see that everything was right. To others who assisted all tended to make the evening one grand success.